PA 12-155 Workgroup 3 — Municipal options to address phosphorus reduction in receiving waters
November 12, 2013, 9:00 AM Meeting Notes
An updated list of contacts is attached.

Meeting notes from the September meeting were accepted. Motion - Mike LeClaire, Second - Dave Ignatowicz,
motion passed with Tim Dupuis abstaining.

Discussion on Scope of Work ended with a consensus on the attached scope.
Tim Dupuis offered to get phosphorus treatment data from EPA.
Dennis Cuevas inquired about available monies to put our report together. Rowland will check.

Tim Dupuis and Dennis Setzko stated that this group may have to move independently from the others to meet the
timeline as set by the Coordinating Committee.

Dennis Waz asked what data Chris Malik might have available now. Rowland will check.

Tim Dupuis offered to write a draft of a WPCF questionnaire for use to comment on.

Dennis Setzko mentioned the Pennsylvania program on non-point treatment.

Mike LeClaire spoke about California’s stormwater treatment.

Rowland Denny spoke about the work done in Kent County, Maryland and the associated costs. Data attached.

Margaret Miner stated that there was work going on in Cape Cod due to nutrients from on-site systems and that Mr.
Heufelder could be a good resource on that effort.

Dennis Cuevas wanted to know where DEEP was on taking MS4s to NPDES permits. Rowland will check.
It was suggested that we have a meeting with Workgroup # 1 so they can present and explain their data.

Tim Dupuis wanted to see what level storm would be looked at for non-point systems. Steve Seigal felt that we
should be looking at annual rainfall.

Margaret Miner wanted to make sure the non-point BMPs have some evaluation as to their durability and what
extreme storm is used in their design capability.

Steve Seigal felt we should be looking at $/Ib P removed/MGD on an annual basis for presenting the various
options.

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, December 10" from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM in conference room 2B at DEEP
headquarters. Future meetings will continue on the second Tuesday of the month from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM.

If you have any questions, please contact Rowland Denny at 860-424-3749 or rowland.denny@ct.gov.
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